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The City Council gets a lot of criticism, occasionally from me, but it does do a lot of difficult work.  We focus on outcome of the issues that make the front page of the paper and not the process of arriving at those decisions.  There’s a lot more to the actual decision making than meets the eye.

One of the biggest hurdles councilmembers face is the tremendous amount of information they’re expected to read and understand for each meeting.  Staff and consultants work for weeks, months and even years on some of the items that come before the council.

All this work by the professionals is narrowed down to what the staff considers important and critical.  Remember these are professionals, experts on their topics, with long periods of time to develop, refine and condense the topic reported to the the council.

The council is in just the opposite situation. They’re amateurs, usually laymen on the topic, have only several days to read and understand the condensed information given to them. This presents some hidden difficulties.

The toughest thing to discover in someone else’s report is what has been left out.  The professionals select those items they believe to be important for the purpose of the report.  The council, on the other hand, has to not only make the best decision they can on the subject of the report but come up with a decision that makes political sense.

It’s very difficult, if you’re a layman, to know enough about any subject to have an idea of how much information pertaining to the political decision has been left out.  It’s also difficult to get into any line of questioning that’s not addressed in the report.

The end result is that the council has to keep its attention focused on the contents of the report with little time during public meetings to discuss issues not directly addressed in the report.  Even if some such discussion gets started, the nature of the final report is such that the necessary information probably isn’t included anywhere in the report.  This either brings the proceedings to a halt or, in the need to proceed to a decision, results in no further discussion of the sub-topic.

How information is presented also affects the decision making process.  For example – in the recent discussion of revising water rates, the example was given that the rate increase would amount to only 30 cents on the February water bill.  While this was factual, February is the month the least water is used.  From the decision makers political point of view, the increased cost for July or August should have been the example.

There is no doubt the council schedules certain topics at inconvenient times when there is apt to be less public interest.  But they are also often the victims when agenda items come up late in the meeting when the council is tired and wants to wrap up the item quickly and go home.  A favorite staff ploy is to use up all the calendar time available preparing the report on certain items and then tell the council, “This has to be decided tonight or we’ll lose the state or federal grant”.

We can agree or disagree with the outcome of council decisions, but it’s unlikely we’d be able to reach decisions resulting in much different public approval or disapproval rates.

While we’ll still be critical of those decisions we don’t like, let’s remember that the City Council is a group of laymen, working long hours for little pay to make decisions they want to be proud of.

